
MOC-FLOYD VALLEY COMMUNITY SCHOOL - - - - November 14, 2016 
  
The MOC-Floyd Valley Board of Education met on the above date at the Central Administration 
Office for its regular monthly meeting with all board members present, except Van Roekel and 
Immeker.  Also in attendance were Superintendent Adams and Secretary Dykstra.  
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:01 p.m. by Vice-President Jager. 
 
Motion was made by Kleinhesselink and supported by Koerselman to approve the agenda with the 
addition of a legislative update and smarter balance assessment information.  Motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
Correspondence was received as follow: 

• Letter of resignation from Beth Davis as middle school music teacher 
• Letter of retirement from Pat Hansen as high school social studies teacher 

 
Recognition was given as follows:  

• All-State Musicians 
o Marissa Beaty – viola in orchestra 
o Nicholas Grossmann – string bass in orchestra 
o August Hubbard – first alternate tuba in band 
o Cari Klein – clarinet in band 
o Abigail Rockhill – alto in choir 
o Parker Wierda – baritone in choir 

• Iowa Jr Honor Orchestra 
o Hannah Hulstein – string bass 
o Aden De Jong – string bass 
o Tessa Burg – string bass 
o Lily Jensen – cello 

• Cross Country – All-Conference Runners 
o Emma De Groot, BreElle Van Zee, Olivia Duesenberg, Evan Mills, & Jakob Vander 

Werff 
o State Qualifiers – Emma De Groot, Evan Mills, & Jakob Vander Werff 

• Football – All District 
o 1st Team – Noah Minnick, Trever Huss, Jaaron Paugh, Zach Mouw 
o Honorable Mention – Bryce Bomgaars, Kyle Puttmann, Kyle Te Grootenhuis 

• Volleyball – All-Conference 
o 2nd Team – Molly Van Klompenburg 
o 3rd Team – Jaedyn Schutt 
o Honorable Mention – Lupita Olais 

• Fall Siouxland Conference All-Academic 
o Volleyball – Hailey Korver & Cassie Van Es 
o Cross Country – Evan Mills, Olivia Duesenberg, Lori Croghan, Noelle Sampson 

 
Motion was made by Koerselman, supported by Kleinhesselink and carried unanimously to approve 
the following consent items: 

• October 10 school board meeting 



• Bills 
• Financial Statements 
• Letter of resignation from Beth Davis as middle school music teacher, effective October 21 
• Letter of retirement from Pat Hansen as classroom instructor, effective at the conclusion of 

her current contract 
• Contract modification for Sheryl Grotenhuis as she moved from .5 FTE to .75 FTE, effective 

October 31, to an annual salary amount of $41,671 
• Open enrollment of Yassine Ben Saida into the MOC-Floyd Valley Community School 

District out of West Sioux Community School District for the 2016-17 school year for the 
next three years 

• Open enrollment of an early childhood special education student out of the Sheldon School 
District 

• Open enrollment of Jayden, Nathaly, Julio, and Estephany Segoviano out of the MOC-Floyd 
Valley Community School District into the Sioux Center School District for the 2016-17 
school year for the next twelve, six, five, and two years 
 

Motion was made by Kleinhesselink, seconded by Koerselman and carried unanimously to approve 
the following board policies as revised.   

Board Polity Title: Local & State Transportation Regulations  Code No. 702.1 
Board Polity Title: Student Eligibility for Bus Service   Code No. 702.2 
Board Polity Title: Regulations for Students Riding Busses  Code No. 702.3 
Board Polity Title: District Transportation Regulations   Code No. 702.3R 
Board Polity Title: Special Education Bus Service    Code No. 702.4 
Board Polity Title: Extra-Curricular Activities Bus Service  Code No. 702.5 

 
Sara Burmakow, Abby Vande Kieft, and Principal Mulder presented to the board about the district 
science department. 
 
Immeker joined the meeting at 5:31 p.m. 
 
Ryan Noteboom, district technology director, shared with the board the projected technology budget. 
 
Superintendent Adams shared an update on the preschool and daycare. 
 
Information was presented on the certified enrollment, showing a decrease of 7.38 students from the 
prior year. 
 
A building project update was given on the middle school basement renovation. 
 
Information on the upcoming IASB convention was presented. 
 
Superintendent Adams gave a legislative update and included information on smarter balance 
assessments. 
 
Kleinhesselink left the meeting at 5:57 p.m. 
  
The first reading of Board Policies 702.6-702.10 were presented. 
 



Motion was made by Immeker and supported by Koerselman to approve the SBRC Application for 
open-enrolled out students in the amount of $122,474 and LEP Instruction Beyond 5 years in the 
amount of $32,094.04 for a grand total of $154,568.04.  Motion carried unanimously.   
 
Adjournment at 6:01 p.m. 

 
 

 
____________________________  _______________________ 
Shane Jager, Vice-President   Kim Dykstra, Secretary 


